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The purpose of this memo is to present the Draft 2022 YRRTC Annual Report to the York Region 
Rapid Transit Corporation Board of Directors. 

The 2022 YRRTC Annual Report is an opportunity to highlight the benefits of investments in 
rapid transit on the Region’s economy and communities to date, and the importance of 
future funding for the next phase of rapid transit projects 

 The Draft 2022 YRRTC Annual Report [Attachment 1] showcases rapid transit achievements 
and the social, economic, and environmental benefits the rapid transit program brings to 
York Region 

 The report also highlights YRRTC’s collaborative project management, partnerships, and 
continued efforts in advocating for further investments in York Region’s rapid transit plan  

 Financial highlights of the 2022 rapid transit programs are included in the Annual Report, 
including the 2022 Audited Financial Statements as endorsed by the Board in May 2023 

The 2022 YRRTC Annual Report will be shared with YRRTC stakeholders and presented to 
Regional Council  

 In accordance with Article 5 of the Rapid Transit Agreement, the 2022 YRRTC Annual Report 
will be presented to Regional Council at the York Region Annual General Shareholder 
meeting on June 29, 2023  

 The 2022 YRRTC Annual Report will be shared with senior levels of government and other 
elected officials as a valuable source of information about YRRTC’s core business, advocacy 
for funding required for the next phases of rapid transit, and results achieved together with 
York Region  

 The report will be available on vivanext.com as a link to a digital version with interactive 
elements, and as an AODA-compliant PDF  

  

Date: May 23, 2023 

To: Members of York Region Rapid Transit Board of Directors 

Copy: Bruce Macgregor, Lina Bigioni, Christopher Raynor  

From: Brian Shifman, President (A), York Region Rapid Transit Corporation  

Subject: York Region Rapid Transit Corporation Draft 2022 Annual Report 
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For more information or to provide comments on the Draft 2022 Annual Report, please contact 

Danielle Hutson, Vice President, Communications, at 905-505-1348 or Danielle.Hutson@york.ca. 

Comments are requested by June 9, 2023. 

 

Accessible formats or communication supports are available upon request. 

 

 

__________________________________ 

Brian Shifman, President (A) 
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